[bookmark: _Hlk92396015]STOURTON CAUNDLE PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF A PLANNING MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL 
ON TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 23RD, 2021, AT 7.30P.M. 

Present: Chairman H. Walker, A. Harris,  P. Lane,  R. Paull, J. Waltham, Clerk S. Harris. 
In attendance Dorset Councillor Carr-Jones, two members of the public.
The Chairman welcomed councillors and visitors to the meeting.
	144.a 
	TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES:
Apologies were received from I. Moss and M. Litchfield.
	Action

	144.b
	CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:
The minutes of the last meeting were approved and signed, having been circulated previously
	

	144.c
	MATTERS ARISING THEREFROM:
Register of Interest Forms completed, one still outstanding.
The Chairman and Clerk had met Graham Stanley to look at any areas of grass which could be managed differently with a view to saving money. An area at the north side of the church would be suitable to manage as a meadow, reducing the cuts to two a year, the grass in 2022 would need to be cut as usual and removed to reduce fertility and in subsequent years removed in late summer when cut. Quotes to be obtained for January 2022
Budget meeting.
	







Clerk

	144.d
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:  
Mr. Paull lives next door to Darnel House. (See Item 2 on Main Agenda.)
	


	
	OPEN FORUM 
	

	1.
	DORSET COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
Dorset Councillor Carr-Jones, continues to provide relevant information when appropriate.
	

	2.
	PLANNING APPLICATION:
Reference: P/HOU/2021/03908
Location: Darnel House, Golden Hill, Stourton Caundle, DT10 2JH
Proposal: Erect First Floor Extension
Adjacent neighbours had been informed and no objections received. 
No objections were proposed by A. Harris, seconded by P. Lane, subject to adding a request for a condition that frosted glass is installed in the new en-suite window on the north side and in the new master bedroom on the south side overlooking the patio, both to provide privacy for neighbouring properties.
	




E-mailed to Dorset Council
24.11.21

	3.
	HIGHWAY AND DRAINAGE PROBLEMS:
Serious flooding had occurred in the centre of the village on October 31st due to exceptionally heavy rain, reportedly 2.5 inches within a few hours. Blocked culverts preventing water entering the ditch also caused several houses in Waterloo Lane to be flooded. Dorset Council responded quickly to reports and the culverts were re-dug. Large deposits of mud by Cat lane Bridge were also removed after being reported.
Cllr. Carr-Jones recommended reporting blocked drains using the online Dorset Council site.
Mr. Paull left the meeting at 8p.m.
	


	144.e
	ROUTINE CORRESPONDENCE:
List on File
	

	144.f
	TIME OF CLOSURE: 8.02 P.M.
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